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Mickey Payseur, CPA, Appointed to State Board of CPA Examiners 
 

 
Raleigh - The North Carolina State Board of Certified Public Accountant (CPA) 
Examiners is pleased to announce that Governor Roy Cooper appointed D. Michael 
(Mickey) Payseur, CPA, of Cherryville, to the Board on August 3, 2022. 
 
He was sworn the Oath of Office at the Board’s August 29, 2022, meeting; his term 
expires on June 30, 2025.  

Mr. Payseur graduated from Lenoir-Rhyne University with a BA in Business 
Administration, Accounting Concentration, and received his North Carolina CPA license 
in 1976. 

He began his accounting career with Sherrill & Smith, CPAs, and later joined Butler & 
Stowe, CPAs. After retiring as a Managing Partner of Butler & Stowe, Mr. Payseur 
became a consultant for the firm. He is the owner of D. Michael Payseur, CPA. 
 
Mr. Payseur is an active member of the NC Association of CPAs (NCACPA) and the 
American Institute of CPAs (AICPA). He serves on the Board of Directors and 
Governmental Affairs Committee of the North Carolina Captive Insurance Association. 
 
His community involvement includes serving on the Board of Directors of the Cherryville 
Community Development Corporation and the Lenoir-Rhyne University Board of Visitors. 
Mr. Payseur received the Gaston Regional Chamber of Commerce’s Small Business 
Advocate of the Year Award for his work promoting and supporting the role of small 
businesses in the community.  
 
 
 

About the Board 

Established by Chapter 93 of the North Carolina General Statutes, the State Board of CPA Examiners is 
an occupational licensing board that grants certificates of qualification as CPAs to those individuals who 
meet the statutory requirements. The Board also adopts and enforces the rules of professional ethics and 
conduct to be observed by CPAs in North Carolina. Members of the Board are appointed by the Governor 
and serve three-year terms. Five members must be holders of valid and unrevoked NC CPA certificates 
issued by the Board in accordance with the NC General Statutes. The remaining two members, who are 
not CPAs, represent the interests of the public at large. 
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